AMIGOS East Bay Chapter Meeting

January 8, 2015
LETTER WRITING CALENDAR

Meeting Agenda

· Introduce Letter-writing

· Volunteers write draft of letter
· Parents meet in teams to review 100 addresses and the letter-writing process
Letter-writing Calendar

Jan 8
Bring finalized list of 100 names and snail mail addresses. 

Begin your letter at the chapter meeting  

YOUR LETTER IS DUE 10 DAYS AFTER THE MEETING

Jan 18
Submit a finished draft of your letter on AMIGOS letterhead in WORD format (.doc) attached to an email to your team Letter-writing Coordinator.
The Draft is reviewed by the Letter-writing Coordinator and could be sent back to you for revisions. 
Any requested changes are due within three (3) days after you receive the email from your team Letter-writing Coordinator. 
Coordinators submit FINAL letters to Ray Chavez for web posting.
AFTER you get your approved final letter from your team Letter-writing Coordinator:

· Make 101 copies of approved letter (maybe a couple more to allow for “mess-ups”)
· Sign and add a personal salutation to each letter
· Address your 100 envelopes to donors (including zip code); BY HAND. Place a stamp on this envelope
· Put your address on 100 smaller envelopes for your donors to use in sending your donations to you. For this, labels are easier. Labels are also good for the return address on your envelopes to friends. Place a stamp on this envelope as well. 
  Feb 2, 3, or 8
Bring your 100 letters to your team meeting. The dates vary depending on your particular team meeting schedule. You will turn in your envelopes to the Letter Writing Director, who will place them in the mail for you.

Feb - June
Submit contributions you receive to your team Financial Coordinator.
Write short thank-you notes to your family and friends as soon as possible after you receive their donations.  This works better if you do it AS YOU RECEIVE CONTRIBUTIONS; don’t wait until you have 10, 15, or 20 to do at a time, which is a drag!
*Meeting these deadlines ensures that you will be included in the first round of country assignments and will receive your country assignment at the February Assignment Fiesta.
 LETTER WRITING INSTRUCTIONS:
1. The letter should go out on AMIGOS letterhead stationery (the template is available on the website under Sales Central). Leave space at the top for the handwritten greeting (the “salutation”: e.g., “Dear Uncle Fester”) and at the bottom for your signature (the “valediction”). Write “February 2014” just below the AMIGOS logo.
2. ONE PAGE MAXIMUM.  Your letter must fit on one page, including the AMIGOS letterhead.
3. Since a copy of your letter will be posted on the web, your letter must include your name in the first sentence of the letter. 
4. USE YOUR OWN WORDS!, though you do follow a formula
a. Paragraph 1:  Introduce yourself and your school, then describe AMIGOS, making sure to summarize our mission. Consider including the web site addresses of AMIGOS, inviting your addressee to learn more about the organization by looking it up at www.amigoslink.org (national website) and/or www.eastbayamigos.org. 
b. Paragraph 2:  Describe what you will be doing as an AMIGOS volunteer. You can also add something like:  “Although I will not find out where I am going until the end of February, I am hoping to go to either _______, ____________, or ____________.”   Mention that you will be leading classes and helping to organize the community entirely in Spanish.  
c. Paragraph 3:  Say how donors can help.  This is nicer than asking for a specific amount. 
Describe what contributions will pay for.  (Example:  “Your contributions will help pay for paint, cement, seeds, workshops, and training materials. A contribution in any amount will be very welcome, but to give you some idea of how it would be used, here are some examples: $10 pays for paint for a mural or supplies toothbrushes for 30 people, $25 provides materials to teach a classroom of children about hygiene and good nutrition, $45 can buy a water storage tank to provide safe drinking water, $100 constructs three latrines to improve community health and sanitation, and $250 provides seeds for family gardens in 20+ communities.” Select three of the above examples, including the $10 and $250 amounts; DO NOT include all five examples! 
** Make clear also that (a) there is a family fee for which your family is responsible, in addition to contributions, and (b) contributions enable AMIGOS to offer generous financial assistance to families requiring it.

d. Paragraph 4:  Describe how to make a donation: Inform your readers that they can use the enclosed envelope to donate by writing a check and sending it to you – or, if they would prefer to use a credit card and donate on line, they may do so by following the link from your letter online at http://www.eastbayamigos.org/letters/jsmith (replace jsmith with YOUR AMIGOS website username: first initial, last name).  PLEASE BE ACCURATE WITH THE ADDRESS!! 
The letter MUST indicate that checks should be made payable to “Amigos de las Americas” and include the following statement:  “AMIGOS de las Americas is exempt from federal income tax as an organization described in section 501(c)(3) of the Internal Revenue Code.  Contributions made by donors are tax-deductible.”
e. Paragraph 5:  Thank the readers for considering your request, and promise you will follow up after the experience and share your experiences with them.  
LETTER WRITING SUPPLIES
You will need:
· Paper for 100+ letters

· Envelopes: 200 regular long size)(4 1/8” x 9 ½”) OR 100 long and 100 small (for return envelopes)

· 200 labels for your name/address...or be prepared to write it all 200 times!

· 200 stamps 

· 100 AMIGOS brochures (distributed tonight)

· Thank-you notes (or plain writing paper) + envelopes and stamps  (the exact number depends on responses)

What NOT to include in the letter?  The letter CANNOT state that the money will benefit only you or your project. This would not only violate IRS regulations, preventing contributions from being tax-deductible, but it is also factually inaccurate.  We typically raise an average of more than $2,000 per volunteer. Contributions are combined for the entire chapter: no one goes until everyone goes! 
What word choices are not consistent with the AMIGOS philosophy?   AMIGOS believes strongly that the you will be participating in a cultural exchange, not a charity mission. Phrases that describe the country, community, or the people with whom you will be living and working as “needy,” “underdeveloped,” or “poor” are inconsistent with this belief. These terms also fail to recognize that your community has valuable assets that you will be using during your project. It is more accurate to say that you will be using those assets to promote sustainable projects – “supporting,”  “collaborating,” or “working with” rather than “helping” people.  Please avoid using the word “trip” - talk instead about your “project.”  In addition, you will be staying in a “community,” not a “village.”
PRODUCTION AND TURNING IN OF LETTERS
1. How do I produce my letters?  After your team Letter-writing Coordinator reviews it and you make the necessary revisions, please wait for confirmation from the Letter-writing Director to print your letters. As noted above, you should personalize each letter by handwriting the salutation and adding a short note.  If this is a parent contact (e.g., a co-worker of one of your parents), you can ask your parent to write a personal note at the top.
2. Address your envelopes by hand and stamp them, then enclose the letter, an AMIGOS brochure, and a stamped self-addressed return envelope. (Labels may be used for all return addresses.)  Seal all except one of them, but turn in all the letters at your team meeting on Feb. 2, 3, or 8.  Members of the Board of Directors will collect your letters, count them, and put them in the mail by the following day.
3. What if the cost of postage is a hardship?  Financial assistance is available for those families receiving financial aid.  Please contact Ray Chavez or Dan Thomas ASAP.  
IMPORTANT FOLLOW-UP AFTER YOUR SUMMER
Your supporters are now invested in you, and will be very interested to hear how your summer went.  You must write a thank you letter and send a copy to each person who donated money. The letter should describe your experience, your host family and your projects. Include examples of some of the more interesting or rewarding moments you had or relationships you developed.  Consider uploading your trip photos to an online photo website, or on your Facebook page, and give your supporters the link so they can view your photos. A further possibility is to enclose a photocopied map of the country, with an arrow pointing to the approximate location of your community 
